
REPORT OF THE 
LOTTERY OVERSIGHT SUBCOMMITTEE 

OF THE 
ARKANSAS LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL 

August 26, 2022 

Senator Rice and Representative Wardlaw: 

The Lottery Oversight Subcommittee met Wednesday, August 24, 2022, at 2:30 pm, in Committee 
Room B-MAC Bldg., Little Rock, Arkansas.   

The Subcommittee heard testimony regarding the following item: 
1. Update of Arkansas Division of Higher Education (ADHE) Academic Challenge and Workforce

Challenge Scholarship Award Data & Student Status Report with testimony from Mr. Nicolas
Fuller, Deputy Director, Arkansas Division of Higher Education.

The Subcommittee reviewed the following reports: 
1. Office of Arkansas Lottery Report.

2. Arkansas Division of Higher Education Report.

Respectfully submitted, Senator Ronald Caldwell and Representative Gary Deffenbaugh 
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